
From: Soura, Christian
To: Cindy Hartley <cahartley7@att.net>

Date: 8/7/2012 8:48:17 AM
Subject: RE: Board and Commission Application

                Thanks again – will do.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Cindy Hartley [mailto:cahartley7@att.net] 

Sent: Monday, August 06, 2012 5:56 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Re: Board and Commission Application
 
Hi Christian
I am faxing the form to you now. If possible, can you send me a copy of the press release tomorrow after it goes out.
Thanks.

Cindy

Sent from my iPad

On Aug 6, 2012, at 4:05 PM, "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Cindy,
 
                I just talked to the Governor about it again a few minutes ago, and she’s very excited that 
you’ve agreed to serve as an inaugural member of the PEBA Board.  Thanks again for participating in 
this.
 

Since we’re the government, there’s naturally a form to complete.  I know you’re still on the 
road and are likely tired of having your vacation interrupted, but could you possibly complete this and 
(1) scan and email it back or (2) fax it to (803) 734-5167, either tonight or first thing tomorrow morning?  
You can ignore the notary section at the end.

 
Now that you’re onboard, we’re shooting for releasing the names of the Governor’s appointees 

tomorrow afternoon.  Thanks again.
 
Christian
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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<Governor's Office Application - General.pdf>
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